Weekly Newsletter 20 (7th February 2020)

Stocksbridge Nursery Infant School

Pot House Lane, Stocksbridge, Sheffield, S36 1EJ

Tel: 0114 2883109 Fax: 01142830204

e-mail: enquiries@stocksbridge-nur.sheffield.sch.uk Website: http://stocksbridge.eschools.co.uk/website

Year 1 & 2 parents – please look out for a letter coming home today for after school clubs for next half term.

What's happening in school next week?

- Miss S Rogers is teaching Class 3 on Monday morning as Miss K Rogers is out on a course.
- Golden Star Assembly for parents of children in Year One and Two who have been nominated. 9.00am – 9.30am in the hall.
- On Monday Class 6 are visiting Stocksbridge Library. Can you help?
- Mrs. Gilder is teaching in Nursery on Monday afternoon.
- Football Club after school on Monday, 3.00-4.00pm.
- It's Safer Internet Day on Tuesday. The theme this year is Together for a Better Internet. Here's a link to a website with lots of ideas for things to do and talk about at home.

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/safer-internet-day/safer-internet-day-2020/i-am-parent-or-carer.

- Class 7 are visiting Stocksbridge Library on Tuesday afternoon next week.
- Science Club on Tuesday, 3.00-4.00pm. The science club lead has praised the behaviour of the children who are attending.
- Mrs. Hutchinson is attending a meeting on Wednesday afternoon.
 Miss S Rogers is teaching Class 8.
- On Wednesday Class 6 are performing at Alpine Lodge.
- Multisport Club on Wednesday 3.00-4.00pm.
- Mr. Barker and Mrs. Townsend are not in school on Wednesday or Thursday next week.
- Golden Star Assembly for parents of children in Reception and Nursery on Thursday, 9.00am. The assembly usually lasts about 20 mins.



Attendance

Class 1: 97%

Class 2: 97%

Class 3: 97%

Class 4: 98%

Class 5: 97%

Class 6: 99%

Class 7: 98%

Class 8: 96%

Our target attendance is 96%

This week's attendance is

97.3%

Well done Class 6

Safety Surface on the yard

Please do not allow your children to play on the safety surface beneath the play equipment on either the big or the reception playground before or after school. These surfaces can't be gritted in frosty or icy weather. You are responsible for your child's safety before and after school.

Possible Lego club

We had a very small response to the possibility of an after school lego club. There were too few people for it to be viable at this time. Sorry to disappoint the children who would have liked to come along. We may ask again later in the year.

Assembly Theme: Love

- Chris Standley is in school on Thursday playing games. He is in Classes 1, 2 and 6 next week. Lunchtime Games Club is for Year Two children in Class 5.
- Class 8 are visiting Stocksbridge Library on Thursday afternoon. If you can help walk the children there and back it would be most appreciated.
- Class 7 are performing at Alpine Lodge on Thursday afternoon.
- Gymnastic and Dance Club, 3.00-4.00pm on Thursday.
- After school games club in Class 2, 3.00-4.00pm.
- Friday is non-uniform day for a £1.00 fee.
- Class 8 are performing at Alpine Lodge on Friday morning.



Mrs Townsend's Pupil of the Week.....

ng and his

Seb Fox. I am very proud and pleased with the progress Seb has made in his learning and his whole attitude to school life. He is trying very hard whilst still having lots of fun. It's lovely to see his smile.

Nursery News

Theo Emson-Brown has lost a blue school sweatshirt, size 24. It has his name written on the collar label. Please check and return if found. Thank you.

In light of recent events we have been talking to the children about covering their mouths when they cough and sneeze. Then washing their hands or binning the tissue. Please follow this up at home and teach the children to contain germs. Thank you.

Unfortunately we still have cases of head lice in nursery. Please check your child's hair this weekend and treat if necessary. If your child has long hair, please tie it up for nursery.









This week's praise board







The grown-ups are spotting the children doing something positive and sharing it on a board in the staffroom.

Lilly Turner for thinking of others before herself.

Ruby Donoghue and Luna Bisatt for being such big helpers.

Emily Veale for always following the Golden Rules and for trying hard with her learning.

George Spencer is such a thoughtful little boy. He says kind things to children and adults to cheer them up.

Niall Pritchett – a young man who just gets on with school life with no fuss and not bother. He is so clever too!

Darcy Ruddlesdin Dawson is trying so hard to make better choices this half term and we can see it. Well done Darcy.

Kate Blake for putting 100% effort into all she does.

Iylah Poppy Leeks for wearing a new t-shirt!

Week 3	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Dish of the day 1	Beefburger in a bun with homemade wedges	Cottage pie	Roast chicken with roast potatoes, Yorkshire pudding & gravy	Homemade chicken pie and mash	Fish Fingers and chips with tomato ketchup
Dish of the day 2	Veggie burger in a bun with homemade wedges	Cheese and tomato pizza with half jacket potato	Quorn roast with Yorkshire pudding, roast potatoes & gravy	Tomato, vegetable sausage and macaroni bake	Vegetable enchilada with chips
Oven baked jacket potato	Jacket potato with tuna mayo or cheese (V) or baked beans (V)	Jacket potato with tuna mayo or cheese (V) or baked beans (V)	Jacket potato with tuna mayo or cheese (V) or baked beans (V)	Jacket potato with tuna mayo or cheese (V) or baked beans (V)	Jacket potato with salmon mayo or cheese (V) or baked beans (V)
Sandwich option	Ham	Ham	Ham	Ham	Ham
	Tuna	Tuna	Tuna	Tuna	Tuna
	Cheese	Cheese	Cheese	Cheese	Cheese
Vegetables	Garden peas Sweetcorn	Broccoli Fresh salad	Cauliflower Carrots	Mixed veg Savoy cabbage	Garden peas Baked beans
Desserts	Apple crumble with custard Fresh fruit/ Yoghurt	Lemon slice with milk Fresh fruit/ Yoghurt	Chocolate crunch with vanilla sauce/custard Fresh fruit/ Yoghurt	Marble sponge with custard Fresh fruit/ Yoghurt	Crunchy biscuit served with apple slices Fresh fruit/ Yoghurt

What are we learning in maths next week (week commencing 10.2.20)?

Reception will be looking at positional language with the use of numbers. We will recap one more and one less and look at before and after.

Year 1 will be looking at one more and one less within 50. While consolidating our work on counting on from a given number and partitioning a number.

Year 2 will begin to interpret and construct simple pictograms, tally charts, block diagrams and simple tables.